			MERCER BOROUGH REGULAR MEETING

                                                        AUGUST 4TH 2015

Attendance:  Jerry Johnson, Gary Hancock, Jac Carter, Frank Curl, Debbie Sarvis 

    Jerry Johnson led the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Dan Goncz reviewed his  WWTP Improvement project with council.    Jack Carter moved to pay $ approximately 16,500.00 additional Engineering fees for a Hydraulic Study required by the D.E.P.  Jerry Johnson seconded the motion and vote carried unanimously.  

VISITORS

     Jeff Reisenger representing Subway informed council that the North Street 1-way designation was hurting their business and presented sales information for council’s review.  Frank Curl stated that it seemed that the sandwich sales count was up but his sales revenue was down.  Mr. Reisenger asked for the Borough to at least move the 1-way sign past his back drive so that the town residents could use as an entrance.   Council asked that he submit updated sales information for the next meeting.  

UNFINISHED BUSINESS	

     Council agreed to review the sample Snow/Sidewalk Ordinance for any amendments.

NEW BUSINESS

     Gary Hancock moved to accept Curtis Townsend’s resignation as councilperson with Frank Curl seconding.  Vote carried unanimously.  

    Gary Hancock moved to appoint Frank Curl to the Shenango Valley Metropolitan Organization (MTO) with Jac Carter seconding.  Vote carried unanimously.  

     Jac Carter reviewed information from the 2015 County Bridge Report in regards to maintenance and repair of the McKinley Ave Bridge.  Frank Curl advised council that he would check the MTO for funding opportunities.

     Council agreed that the Insight Pipe quote to televise the Vogan Drive sewer laterals was too high to cover the cost of the residents who could participate.  

REPORTS

     Joe Kurtanich informed council that he was getting the permits for the  S. Shenango St. project.  He also advised council that pavers will not tar and chip Strawberry Street unless repair work is done first. Kurtanich suggested contacting J&T paving.  Jac Carter moved to hire Clair Thompson to replace a dead tree for Mrs. Martin as part of the SWAG restoration project. Gary Hancock seconded the motion and vote carried unanimously.  

    The Administrator reported that the Bond Attorney is planning an August 18th meeting with council to approve an ordinance to refinance the 2010 bond issue.  
     Jerry Johnson asked that the new Code/Zoning Officer attend a meeting so that council members could meet him.  Gary Hancock commented on the large political sign located in the empty lot on N. Erie Street.  Jerry Johnson asked that the sign be removed.  Council asked the Administrator to contact Attorney Bogaty before giving the new Code Officer any directives.  

    Gary Hancock moved to accept Ian Kelly’s resignation effective August 12th with Jac Carter seconding.  Vote carried unanimously.  

VISITOR COMMENTS

     Bob Giebner stated that political signs are not allowed in the Penndot right of way according to Borough and Penndot regulations.   Council advised Mr. Giebner that Attorney Bogaty would give direction on how the Borough should enforce this issue.  

     The meeting was properly adjourned.


Submitted by,


Debbie Sarvis
Administrator


     

    

     


